
Faith-Based Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes of November 7, 2023 

Present were James Lafolette, Terry Cummings, Chris Hankel, Dan Mahon, and Dean Hackett. Also present was 
Council representatives Rod Hardin and Jackie Linton, as well as City Recorder Lilly Alarcon-Strong.  The 
meeting was opened in prayer by Dean at 3:03pm. 

Introduction of Newest Committee Member Dan Mahon 

Dan thanked FBAC members for their support of him serving on the Committee. 

Stepping Stones Alliance Updates 
Executive Director Jesalyn Cole gave information (attached) regarding: 

• Facility updates at the temporary Sleep Center and the permanent site with a grand opening and ribbon
cutting planned for December 7th

• The permanent site will include: Stepping Stones Offices, a Sleep Center, Navigation Center, individual
shelter units, restroom and shower facilities, and kitchen/eating space. Not all of these features will be
available when the permanent site comes online, however, they are all being planned as future funding
becomes available

• Dinner and breakfast are offered each day from volunteers; volunteers are always needed to bring in
meals and to help with check-in and check-out each day

• This year, Stepping Stones will be open for Thanksgiving, Christmas and New Years Eve and Day with
holiday celebrations being planned

• Taxi services are no longer being used, as provided for individuals last year, instead Michael Atkinson is
allowing Stepping Stones to use his company vans to transport individuals at no cost. Stepping Stones
has received a grant to help purchase a transportation vehicle in the near future.

• Pickup and Dropoff locations in Hermiston and Umatilla
• Summer internships are available
• Willingness to give presentations at each church about Stepping Stones and what it is and is not and

what current and future needs are

Jesayln stated the most challenging issues Stepping Stones has been facing is outreach and communication. 
There’s still a lot of misinformation regarding what Stepping Stones is and what it offers, as well as 
misinformation regarding the homelessness populations origins. There are ongoing efforts to pushout correct 
information to the community. Stepping Stones is a pilot project with grant funding; moving forward, the 
organization will need additional donations and funding for long-term project sustainability.  

2024 Committee Service Goals Work Session 
The Committee spoke regarding the closing of Desert Rose Ministries. There was discussion regarding meals 
provided throughout the community, to include: 

• About 30 breakfasts and lunches being served each day 4 times per week through Desert Rose
Ministries. The belief that First Christian Church and Altrusa would usually provide food to Desert Rose
Ministries

• 100-125 lunches being served at First Christian Church each Monday. This consists of the elderly,
homeless, and individuals who are lonely, but not necessarily in need. About 10-12 people are needed
to put this meal together.
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(Dean exited the meeting 3:42pm) 

There was some discussion regarding the committee taking lead on this need. Dan stated he would be happy 
to continue working on this issue with deeper conversations through community partners and also to try to 
establish what resources are available and what resources are lacking.  

There was some discussion regarding contacting Chartwells, the food contractor for the Hermiston School 
District, to see if it would be possible to have food donated each day from left over food that was not 
taken/eaten instead of being thrown out; and, finding out what the real food need is compared to those who 
just want a free meal. 

Other 
Terry gave information regarding the Faith and First Responders event held in October and encouraged all to 
pray for first responders each day at 10:23 and gave out stickers as reminders (attached). The 10:23 time frame 
indicated the 10 code when first responders state they are “on scene”. 

Minutes  
Chris moved and Terry seconded to approve the September minutes. Motion carried unanimously. No meeting 
was held in October. 

Next Meeting 
Tuesday, January 9th at 4:00pm in the Large Board Room on the 2nd Floor of City Hall. 

Adjournment 
There was no other business and the meeting was adjourned in prayer at 4:09pm. 
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